There exists a road in District 2 which has little to no use. This road is shared with McIntosh County. McIntosh County has closed their portion of the road and the Muskogee County District 2 Commissioner is requesting to close Muskogee County's portion of this road.

Location: the South .5 mile of 24<sup>th</sup> Street between 133<sup>rd</sup> and 143<sup>rd</sup> in Dist. 2.

Following approval the public meeting will be scheduled for December 21, 2024. Advertisements and notifications will be made per statutory requirements.

O.S. Title 69 Ch1 Article 6 Sec 646

The Muskogee Board of County Commissioners do hereby attest that according to their records the road in question is within their jurisdiction and is considered to be open for use by the general public.

Signed and approved this 25th day of November, 2024.

The Muskogee Board of County Commissioners:

Ken Doke

Keith Hyslop

Kenny Payne

ATTEST:

Polly Irving, County Clerk